June 22, 2016

Dear water systems:

This is a reminder that your water system is required to conduct monitoring under the Lead and Copper Rule for 2016. Sampling should be conducted from the beginning of June through the end of September, if you are on annual or triennial monitoring. As always, it is essential to sample correctly and in a timely manner. The following guidance is based on the Lead/Copper Rule and by recent recommendations made the Environmental Protection Agency. 

Sample Sites

As a reminder, you are required to collect samples at designated lead/copper sample sites which should have tier designations.  (If you should need a copy of your updated sample site list from DOW, please do not hesitate to contact me.) 

Three sampling site tiers: Tier 1, Tier 2 and Tier 3:

· Tier 1 sample sites are considered high risk sites

· Tier 1 sampling pool consists of single* family structures that:

· Contain copper pipes with lead solder installed after 1982 or contain lead pipes; and/or

· Are served by a lead service line. (collect 50% of samples from LSLs)

*May include multiple-family residences in sampling pool when they comprise at least 20 percent of structures served.

-      Tier 2 sampling pool consists of buildings including multiple family residences that:

· Contain copper pipes with lead solder installed after 1982 or contain lead pipes; and/or

· Are served by a lead service line.

· Tier 3 sampling pool consists of single family structures that:

·  Contain copper pipes with lead solder installed before 1983
In accordance with federal requirements, Tier 1 sample sites shall be your first choice for sampling because they are considered high risk sites. However, if there are not a sufficient number of Tier 1 sampling sites, Tier 2 samples sites may be used followed by designated Tier 3 sites. 

Sample Collection Method Requirements

According to federal guidance, please observe the following sampling considerations:

· Public Water System personnel or a trained resident may collect the sample.

· Samples are to be collected from kitchen or bathroom taps.

· Samples are to be collected from the first draw. 

· EPA now recommends (Gravitt memo, 2/29/2016) that the sample is drawn as if pouring a glass of water and the sample bottle should be wide-mouthed.

· Follow the recommendations (attached) regarding aerators, water softeners, and pre-stagnation flushing.

· The LCR requires a 6-hour standing time before collecting sample.

· The sample volume should be at least one liter.

Submission of Results

If the certified lab submits the results electronically to DOW, the submission of hard copies is not required. However, if a laboratory does not submit results electronically, the results must be either mailed or emailed to the Division of Water no later than October 10, 2016. All systems that monitor for lead/copper must provide individual results to the customers at each sample site. Please find a revised notification form, attached, for your reference. 

Please review your results. If you suspect that a sample may be over the Action Level for Lead (0.015 mg/L) or Copper (1.3 mg/L) please contact me immediately. Please note the new phone number and mailing address, below.

Sincerely,

Todd Ritter, Retired LCR Rule Manager

Current Rule Manager

Kellee Husband, LCR Rule Manager

Kentucky Division of Water

Direct Phone Line: 502-782-6984

DOW Phone: 502-564-3410

Email: KelleeM.Husband@ky.gov 

Mail to: 

EEC – Division of Water

Drinking Water Compliance and Technical Assistance Branch

Attn: Kellee Husband, LCR Rule Manager

300 Sower Boulevard

Frankfort, KY 40601

